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Metropolitan King County Council
Budget and Fiscal Management Committee



STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	9
	Name:
	April Sanders

	Proposed No.:
	2020-0325
	Date:
	October 27, 2020



SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2020-0325 amends an interim loan program to facilitate acquisition of property for low-income housing and amends KCC 24.22.020.

SUMMARY

The interim loan program within the Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS) utilizes fund balance from the Housing and Community Development (HCD) fund to offer short-term loans to experienced housing developers to acquire property for affordable and homeless housing.

Proposed Ordinance 2020-0325 would amend the limit set forth in King County Code for the total moneys available for the interim loan program at any given time.  To date, that limit is $10 million, but the proposed ordinance would set that limit to $15 million.

Executive staff indicate that the HCD fund balance is higher than projected due to slower than expected capital spending for affordable housing projects and that there will be an increase in fund balance throughout the 2021-2022 biennium.

BACKGROUND 

The interim loan program uses HCD fund balance to offer loans to experienced housing developers on a short-term interim basis in order to acquire property for affordable and homeless housing.  There is a limit in King County Code at $10 million on loan at any given time.

KCC 24.22.020 states that the interim loan program is intended to add to the stock of housing for low-income and special needs residents by utilizing fund balance from HCD.  The program is available to experienced housing developers to acquire property for affordable and homeless housing for households at or below 50% area median income.  Loans have to be repaid within 5 years.

King County Code further identifies additional requirements, including that a single borrower may only hold one interim loan at any given time and the borrower must provide annual organizational financial audits with no findings that would indicate concerns about the borrower's financial operations.  Additionally, the project sponsor must provide satisfactory assurances of project feasibility such that permanent funding for the project is highly likely to be secured.

Staff have requested information from Executive staff as to the level of use of the interim loan program and projects completed through the loan program to date.  As of the finalization of this staff report, staff have not received those answers, though will brief the responses at the committee meeting.

ANALYSIS

Proposed Ordinance 2020-0325 would increase the interim loan program limit from $10 million to $15 million.  Executive staff indicate that the HCD fund balance is higher than projected due to slower than expected capital spending for affordable housing projects. The ending fund balance was originally projected to be $20 million at the end of 2020 and is now expected to be $39 million.  

Executive staff further state that this larger fund balance can support a larger interim loan program and that the fund balance should increase during the 2021-2022 biennium before leveling off in 2023 and 2024 due to Transit Oriented Development Bond revenue expected in 2021-2022 and the hotel/motel tax revenue beginning.

INVITED

· Karan Gill, Government Relations, King County Executive

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2019-0325
2. [bookmark: _GoBack]Fiscal Note
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